
 

The Sons of the American Revolution honors our Revolutionary War patriot 

ancestors by promoting patriotism, serving our communities, and educating and 

inspiring future generations about the founding principles of our Country. 

The Illinois 

Patriot 

Fall 2024 

I l l i n o i s  S o c i e t y  S o n s  o f  t h e  A m e r i c a n  R e v o l u t i o n 
I l l i n o i s- s a r . o r g 

Nallamouthu Wins National Rumbaugh Oration 
For the fourth time in contest 
history, the National Rumbaugh 
Oration Winner was from the Illinois 
Society. 
Shreya Nallamothu began her 
journey earlier this year as a 
contestant for General Joseph 
Bartholomew chapter. Each chapter 
winner then moves to the state 
society, where the State Society 
contestant is named and forwarded to 
be considered as a National finalist.    
The Rumbaugh Oration contest, 
open to all students in grades 9-12 is 
based on an original composition, of 
not less than five minutes, or more 
than six minutes. The entry is 
delivered from memory and without 
the use of notes or any kind of props 
and the subject must deal with an 
event, a personality, or a document, 
pertaining to the Revolutionary War, 
showing the relationship it bears to 
America today.  
Shreyaôs submission was based on a 
series of pamphlets published by 
Thomas Paine in The Pennsylvania 
Journal from 1776 to 1783. In her 
oration, Shreya argued the 
importance of these essays in rallying 
colonists to unity and perseverance 
during the challenging days of the 
Revolutionary War even more so than 
Paineôs Common Sense. 
Each finalist submits both video and 
written text of their oration, 
biographical information, entry form 
and publicity release, and photograph.  
Shreya was one of 6 finalists to 
compete at the national level at the 
134th Annual SAR Congress in 
Lancaster Pennsylvania on July 12th. 
According to Shreya, ñThis was my 
first year participating in the 

Rumbaugh Oration Contest, so I 
didn't anticipate getting very far at all. 
To have the chance to share my 
message with people across the 
country was extremely unexpected 
and an experience I'll never forget! I 
was inspired to write my speech on 
polarization after seeing heightened 
hostility in my own community. So 
much political discourse has devolved 
into crude arguments that lack 
empathy. This is not the reality I, or 
any of my peers, want to inherit. I 
think changing that reality starts with 
each of us, which is why I advocate for 
collaboration and civil discussions in 
my piece.ò 
As the National First Place Winner, 

Shreya received an $8,000 cash 
award in addition to cash awards 
received at the local and state level. 
Shreya, from Normal, Illinois, is an 
incoming Senior at University High 
School and is the daughter of Swathi 
and Sateesh Nallamothu. Shreya is 
very active in both her high school as 
well as the community. 

Illinois Society National 
Oration Contest Winners 
2024- Shreya Nallamothu 
2012-  Phillip Paul Cozzi 
2003-  Blake Phyllip Sercye 
1960-  Herbert Schwartz 

L to R: President General John L. Dodd, Shreya Nallamothu, and John H. 
ñJackò Bredenfoerder, NSSAR Joseph S. Rumbaugh Historical Oration 
Chairman with certificate at National Congress, Lancaster, PA, July 12. 
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Illinois Society Sons of the 
American Revolution Officers 

2024-2026 
 

President 
Bill Wheeler 

bill.wheeler@illinois-sar.org 
 

Senior Vice President 
VACANT 

 
Vice President Northern  

Jeff Case 
jeffbcase@gmail.com  

 
Vice President Central 

Steve Kern 
steve2204@comcast.net 

 
Vice President Southern 

Jim Wallace 
wallberries2600@gmail.com  

 
Secretary/Treasurer 
Andrew Robinson 

therobinsons_20@comcast.net 
 

Recording Secretary 
Mike Campagnolo 

mscfoxvalleysar@att.net 
 

Registrar 
Gregg Westfall 

gjwestfall1974@gmail.com 
 

Genealogist 
Robert Ross 

robertross0929@att.net 
 

Chancellor 
Terry Benshoof 

tbenshoof@earthlink.net  
 

Historian 
VACANT 

 
Chaplain 
VACANT 

 
Sergeant At Arms 
Jeff Case 

jeffbcase@gmail.com  
 

Trustee 
Mike Campagnolo 

mscfoxvalleysar@att.net 
 

Alternate Trustee 
Tom Ashby 

tdashby@me.com 
 

 

The Next Chapter of the Illinois Society 
Sons of the American Revolution 

Over the last 
several months, 
I have had the 
honor of 
attending 
several grave 
and cemetery 
marking events 
in the state. I 
would like to 

take a moment to thank Mike 
Campagnolo and all of the 
chapters that made these events 
possible. We will continue to mark 
the graves and cemeteries of our 
fallen Patriots. With over 600 
Revolutionary War soldiers buried 
in Illinois, we still have work to 
do. 
I wanted to take a moment to 
share with you the profound 
significance that membership in 
SAR plays in our society, 
particularly in preserving the 
legacy of our nationôs founding. 
As a member, you joined a 
community committed to 
preserving and promoting history 
of the American Revolution. 
Though our educational programs 
and commemorative events, we 
ensure that the sacrifices and 
achievements of our forefathers 
are never forgotten. 
Membership in the SAR is more 
than just a genealogical 
connection; it is a pledge to 
uphold the values of liberty, 
patriotism, and civic 
responsibility. Our society actively 
engages in activities that foster a 
sense of national pride and 
encourage the next generation to 
appreciate and respect the 

principles upon which our country 
was founded. The scholarships, 
essay contests, and educational 
programs that inspire young minds 
to explore while also understanding 
the rich history of the American 
Revolution. 
In joining the SAR, it provides us 
the opportunity to connect with like
-minded individuals who share a 
passion for history, patriotism, and 
service. Our meetings, events, and 
social gatherings foster 
camaraderie and create lasting 
friendships. 
When I first joined the SAR, I 
joined to obtain the certificate. 
Through our chapter and state 
society meetings, Iôve gained an 
appreciation for all the SAR does 
for the community and our nation. 
I encourage all of you to take a 
moment to get engaged in your 
local chapter and join our ranks 
and become a part of a legacy that 
continues to shape our nationôs 
future. 
There is an excellent opportunity 
to see what happens at a state and 
district level. The Great Lakes 
District meeting is coming up on 
October 25th and 26th in 
Brookfield, Wisconsin. During that 
event, we will be nominating the 
2025 National SAR General 
Officers. You can find more 
information at https://www.illinois
-sar.org/gld. We hope to see you 
there! 

The Illinois Patriot 
is the official newsletter of the  

Illinois Society of the Sons of the American Revolution 
Published Quarterly (Jan/Apr/July/Oct) 

Jason Butterick, Editor 
 

Submissions, Photographs, Articles, and Chapter announcements/events can 
be submitted at the following e-mail address: 

kybrd76@hotmail.com 
 

Editor reserves right to edit submitted materials for space. 
The Illinois Patriot Winter (January 2025) 

Deadline for Submissions: Friday, December 20. 
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News from 134th Annual CongressðLancaster PA 

The 134th Congress, hosted by the 
Pennsylvania SAR, drew more than 
630 compatriots, guests, and 
dignitaries to Lancaster, in the heart 
of Amish Country. 
Our Illinois National Congress 
delegates were Tom Ashby, Jason 
Butterick, and Patrick Butterick. The 
Buttericks were also first-time 
attendees. 
The proposal to increase SAR 
application fee was presented, 
making the initial payment for most 
men joining $150, and narrowly 
approved. Annual national dues 
remain unchanged. 
There were two contested officer 
elections: Secretary General and 
Registrar General. Registrar General 
W. Allen Greenly defeated 
Foundation Board Chairman and 
Executive Committee member 
William Lee Popham Sr. for Secretary 
General, and Historian General T. 
Brooks Lyles defeated Derek J. 
Brown and John Berg for the office of 
Registrar General. 
All other national officer nominees 
advanced by acclamation, including 
President General Darryl S. 
Addington (Tennessee), Secretary 
General Michael J. Elston (Virginia), 

Chancellor General Edmon H. 
McKinley (Alabama), Genealogist 
General Gary O. Green (North 
Carolina), Historian General Jeffrey 
Thomas (Virginia), Librarian General 
Keith A. Weissinger (Washington), 
Surgeon General John A. Turley 
(West Virginia) and Chaplain General 
J. Vernon Welkner III (Kansas). 
Elected to the SAR Foundation Board 
were James W. Klingler of California 
and Samuel C. Powell of North 
Carolina. 
The following awards were 
presented to the Illinois Society, local 
chapters and individuals as listed in 
the National Society of the Sons of 
the American Revolution Official 
Handbook: 
The President Generalôs 
Education Outreach Streamer: 
For compatriots of a chapter who do a 
certain number of new historical 
presentations or present an existing 
presentation in a new venue or to a 
new audience: Kishwaukee 
Chapter 
The Harold L. Putnam Award 
to State society chairman responsible 
for the winner of the Joseph S. 
Rumbaugh Historical Oration 
Contest: Illinois 

The Edward B. Graham 
Plaque to State society sponsoring 
the winner of the Joseph S. 
Rumbaugh Historical Oration 
Contest: Illinois 
The Admiral William R. 
Furlong Memorial Award and 
Streamers go to the state societies 
that have fulfilled the qualifications 
of awarding Flag Certificates during 
the previous year: Illinois 
The Robert B. Vance Award 
goes to the state society and chapter 
which presents the best example of 
an SAR website during the year, 
based on established criteria. The 
chapter winner was a tie between 
Gen. Joseph Bartholomew 
Chapter and Jeremiah Clark 
Chapter, Michigan. 

 
Illinois Society received the 
following participation 
streamers:  
The John C. Haughton Award 
for JROTC Cadet Contest. 
The George S. and Stella M 
Knight Award for Essay Contest. 
The Marian L. Brown Eagle 
Scout Award for Arthur M. King 
Eagle Scout Scholarship competition. 

 

Know Your Illinois Society: Youth Education Chair 
Greetings, I am reaching out to you 
to introduce myself as the new ILSAR 
Youth Education Chair for 2024. I 
would appreciate your assistance in 
putting me in touch with your Chapter 
Point of Contact(s) for Youth 
Education. It would be great if you 
would forward the names and contact 
data including both phone and 
preferred email address for your 
designated leaders.  
I am very committed to SARôs 
mission of promoting education and 
patriotism especially as it relates to the 
youth of our State. Our united efforts 
to communicate with and engage our 
young citizens will promote the future 
of SAR and their patriotic support of 
this nation. 
As the Society Youth Education 
Committee Chair, my focus and 
priority will be to facilitate 
communication across the State, the 
sharing of best practices, great ideas, 

systems, tools and how the chapters 
navigate roadblocks and challenges as 
we engage with the faculty and 
administrators in the schools in our 
chapter areas.  My hope is that our 
conversations will be enhanced by a 
series of group phone/Zoom meetings 
scheduled periodically which will also 
be recorded for those who canôt 
schedule their ñliveôò participation. 
I was appointed by the Illinois 
Society President, Bill Wheeler, to 
spearhead this information exchange, 
not to direct or change what the 
chapters are already doing.  I plan to 
do this through emails and virtual 
meetings as we learn from each other 
on the successes and challenges as we 
engage with our communities. 
Again, please send me the contact 
information for your chapter point(s) 
of contact supporting Youth Education 
and Awards at your earliest 
convenience. If  you are no longer the 

Chapter President, please forward my 
contact information to the proper 
person. I am hopeful that we might be 
timely in gaining the attention of 
future members and Patriots as they 
begin their new school year. If you 
have any questions, please feel free to 
contact me by cell at 815-985-8525 or 
email at herb.allen@illinois-sar.org. I 
can also be reached 
at youth.education@illinois-sar.org. 

 
Best regards, 
 
Herb Allen 
Illinois Society Youth Education 
Committee Chair 

mailto:herb.allen@illinois-sar.org
mailto:youth.education@illinois-sar.org
mailto:youth.education@illinois-sar.org
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Fort Dearborn 
Sean Patrick David 
Michael Mel Spencer 
William John Spencer 

 
Ewington 

Ryan Anthony Higginbotham 
Curtis Gale Quindry 

 
Fox Valley 

Kenneth Scott Fisher 
 

General Joseph Bartholomew 
Kevin Peter Crutcher 
James Russell Herrman 
Kevin Scott Roberts 

Dale Andrew Simpson 
Robert Todd Smith 
Jeffery Kent Stout 
Terry Lynn Willis 

 
Kishwaukee 

Jeffery Jay Makeever 
 

Springfield 
Brian Douglas Hendricks 

 
 

Chapter Capsules 
News from Our Chapters 

 

Welcome New Compatriots 

American Bicentennial 
On March 14th the American 
Bicentennial Chapter attended 
the Eagle Scout Ceremony of 
Erick Olson of Troop 159. The 
Chapter awarded Erick with the 
Outstanding Citizen lapel pin 
and certificate, the Bronze Good 
Citizenship Medal and 
Certificate, and the SAR Eagle 
Scout patch and Certificate. The 
ceremony was held at St. 
Simonôs Episcopal Church in 
Arlington Heights, IL. The 
awards were presented by 
Compatriot Eric Wiser the 
Chapterôs Treasurer. 
On May 11th, the chapter 
attended the Eagle Scout 
Ceremony of Zachary Rogers of 
Troop 159. Zachary was awarded  
the Outstanding Citizen lapel 
pin and certificate, the Bronze 
Good Citizenship Medal and 
Certificate, and the SAR Eagle 
Scout patch and Certificate. The 
ceremony was held at St. 
Simonôs Episcopal Church in 
Arlington Heights, IL. The 
awards were presented by 
Compatriot Jeremy Rogers, the 

Chapter President. 
The chapter has also mailed 
out Eagle Scout congratulatory 
letters and SAR Eagle Scout 
certificates to 2 recent Eagle 
Scouts in the area. 
On May 4th, the Chapter 
presented the Sea Cadet medal 
set to Petty Officer Second Class 
Daniel Proa at the Navy Talent 
Acquisition Group Great Lakes 
building in North Chicago. On 
May 8th, the Chapter presented 
the SAR Junior ROTC Award to 
Cadet Gabriella Swanson at 
Wheeling High School, 
Wheeling, Illinois. On May 10th, 
the Chapter presented the SAR 
Junior ROTC Award to Cadet 
Alexandra Frasco-Vlichez at the 
Lakehurst Banquet Hall, 
Waukegan, IL. All three awards 
were presented by Compatriot 
Jeffrey Leach, Chairman of the 
Military Awards Committee. 
On June 6th, the Chapter 
inducted three new members. 
On July 4th, the Chapter 
marched with the Eli Skinner 
DAR Chapter and the Aaron 
Miner C.A.R. Society in the 

Arlington Heights July 4th 
parade. All three organizations 
threw about 90lbs of Tootsie 
Roll minis to people along the 
parade route. 
On September 29th, the 
Chapter had Terry Lynch 
present on Ben Franklinôs life 
and impact on the colonists and 
the Revolutionary War. The 
meeting was held at Reps Place 
in Rolling Meadows, IL. 

 
Captain Elijah Smith 

Captain Elijah Smith chapter 
conducted a cemetery marking 
dedication honoring Dr. Daniel 
Wood at Woodland Cemetery in 
Quincy on Saturday, October 5, 
2024. The ceremony featured a 
riderless horse memorial, the 
Revolutionary War sword of Dr. 
Wood, and the National Anthem 
performed on a 120 year old 
violin by Dr. Nathan Seaman. 

 
Captain Zeally Moss 

Captain Zeally Moss Chapter 
provided its Color Guard unit to 
the opening ceremony of the 
Illinois Heritage Alliance 
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September 28, 2024 at the 
Embassy Suites in East Peoria, 
IL. 

Fox Valley 
On September 14, 2024, 
community members gathered 
at Spring Lake Cemetery in 
Aurora to honor the life and 
legacy of Frederick Vaughan, a 
distinguished patriot of the 
American Revolution. The 
grave marking ceremony, 
hosted by the Fox Valley 
Chapter of the Illinois Society 
of the Sons of the American 
Revolution (SAR) and the 
Aurora Chapter of the National 
Society Daughters of the 
American Revolution 
(NSDAR), was attended by SAR 
and DAR members, local 
officials, and members of the 
community. 
The ceremony began with a 
warm welcome and opening 
remarks from Matt Clark, 
President of the Fox Valley SAR 
and Master of Ceremonies, for 
the event. Clark reflected on 
Vaughanôs courageous service 
during the American 
Revolution, quoting Thomas 
Paine to emphasize the 
sacrifices made by those who 
fought for the country's 
independence. ñLike so many 
others, Frederick Vaughan 
understood the truth that those 
who expect to reap the 
blessings of freedom must, like 
men, undergo the fatigue of 
supporting it,ò Clark stated. 
Clark highlighted the 
significance of the ceremony, 
saying, ñToday, we honor not 
just a patriot, but a legacy of 
bravery and dedication that 
laid the foundation for the 
freedoms we enjoy. This grave 
marking serves as a reminder 
of the enduring spirit of those 
who came before us and our 
duty to preserve and remember 
their contributions.ò 
The event featured several 

distinguished speakers, each 
paying tribute to Vaughan's 
contributions: 
Bill Wheeler, President of 
the Illinois Society of the 
Sons of the American 
Revolution (ILSSAR), 
highlighted Vaughan's role in 
shaping the nation. 
Casey Leonhardt, 
representing the Aurora 
Chapter of the NSDAR, spoke 
about the collaborative 
efforts between SAR and 
DAR in preserving history 
and honoring the patriots 
who fought for freedom. 
Jack Rosenthal, President 
of the Illinois Society of the 
Children of the American 
Revolution (I.S.C.A.R.), 
provided a youthful 
perspective on remembering 
and learning from the past. 
Cyndi Valencia, the 
Historian of the Illinois State 
DAR (ILSDAR), detailed 
Vaughanôs life and service 
during the war, emphasizing 
the significance of keeping 
such histories alive for future 
generations. 
Bill Donnell, 4th Ward 
Alderman of the City of 
Aurora, expressed the 
community's gratitude and 
pride in hosting such a 
meaningful event, reiterating 
the cityôs commitment to 
honoring its historical roots. 
Mike Campagnolo, 
National Trustee of the Sons 
of the American Revolution 
(NSSAR) Grave Marking 
Program, discussed the 
broader impact of these 
ceremonies nationwide and 
the ongoing efforts to ensure 
every patriot receives proper 
recognition. 
Following the speeches, the 
ceremony continued with the 
unveiling of Frederick 
Vaughanôs new grave 
marking plaque, a moving 

moment symbolizing the 
communityôs respect and 
remembrance. The grave 
marker, dedicated by the 
Aurora Chapter NSDAR and 
the Fox Valley Chapter NSSAR, 
is a lasting tribute to Vaughanôs 
legacy. 
The ceremony concluded with 
bagpipes and a traditional gun 
salute, honoring Vaughanôs 
service and sacrifice. Casey 
Leonhardt and Matt Clark laid 
a wreath at the grave, a gesture 
of respect and remembrance 
from the SAR and DAR 
organizations. 
As part of the nationwide 
celebration leading up to the 
250th anniversary of America's 
independence in 2026, the Fox 
Valley SAR, in conjunction with 
other local organizations, is 
planning several events to 
continue honoring the legacy of 
the nation's founding 
generation. 

 
General Joseph 
Bartholomew 

On Friday, September 20 at 
1:00pm a joint commemoration 
of the Letitia Green Stevenson 
Chapter of the Daughters of the 
American Revolution and the 
General Joseph Bartholomew 
Chapter of the Sons of the 
American Revolution was held  
during Constitution Week 
(September 17-23).  The 
meeting was held at the Grace 
Church Activity Center in 
Normal.  The audience saw a 
video with CEO Jeff Rosen of 
the National Constitution 
Center talking about Article II 
of the Constitution which 
regards itself with the 
Executive Branch of our 
government.  In addition first 
responders from our local and 
surrounding communities who 
were nominated by their 
superiors, colleagues or fellow 

(Continued on page 8) 
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Members and attendees of Fox Valley SAR and Aurora Chapter DAR Grave marking ceremony for Patriot Frederick 
Vaughn held at Spring Lake Cemetery in Aurora, IL on September 14, 2024  

Descendants, Guests, and members of the General Joseph Bartholomew Chapter (SAR) gather after the unveiling of the 
cemetery marker recognizing three Revolutionary veteran graves at Stoutôs Grove Cemetery  

near Danvers, IL on Sunday, September 29, 2024. 

Descendants, Guests, and Compatriots of the Kishwaukee Chapter (SAR) gather following the cemetery grave marking 

service recognizing Patriot Alexander Thompson at Kingsbury Presbyterian Cemetery in Whiteside County on Saturday, 

October 5, 2024. 
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Captain Zeally Moss Chapter provided its Color Guard unit to the opening ceremony of the 
Illinois Heritage Alliance September 28, 2024  

at the Embassy Suites in East Peoria, IL. Color Guard members include President Douglas 
Holmes, Thomas Ashby, James Miller and Keith Bonnett.  

Captain Zeally Moss Compatriot Thomas Ashby  
gave the opening musket salute for the grave  
marking ceremony for three revolutionary War 
Veterans at Stout Grove Cemetery, near 
Danvers, IL hosted by General Joseph 

Bartholomew chapter 

General Joseph Bartholomew Chapter honored area first responders on September 20. Left to right Steve Kern, Chairman, Public Service and 

Heroism Committee of the Chapter, Illinois State Police Trooper Cameron Boers  &  ISP Trooper Christopher Beaupre awarded the SAR Law 

Enforcement Medal, ISP Trooper Christoper Greene awarded the SAR Heroism Medal, ISP Master Sergeant Ross Green awarded the SAR 

Heroism Medal, Officer Ronald Fryman of the Bloomington Police Department awarded the SAR Life Saving Medal, and Greg Mohr (retired) 

of the Normal Fire Department and Carlock Fire Department the SAR Fire Safety Medal, and Jay Cummins, President, GJB SAR Chapter.  

Have you paid your 2025 Membership Dues? 
Pay your national, state, and chapter dues by December 31. 
You can also include any female relative by adding $5 to 

support the Illinois Society Ladies Auxiliary. 
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citizens were honored.  
On September 29, wind and 
rain from remnants of 
Hurricane Helene threatened 
about 100 people attending a 
General Joseph Bartholomew 
SAR Chapter Patriot Grave 
Marking at Stoutôs Grove 
Cemetery to honor three 
Revolutionary Was soldiers 
interred there—Ebenezer 
Barnes, Thomas McClure and 
Jacob Williamson—but the 
event ended with sunshine.  At 
2:00 pm a Call to Order 
commenced with a one volley 
musket salute by Illinois Society 
of the SAR Color Guard member 
Tom Ashby and his Brown Bess 
musket.  BSA Troop 920 
Presented the Colors followed by 
GJB Chaplain Reverend Ray 
Owens giving the 
Invocation.  Retired Danvers 
history teacher and local 
historian Cindy Wurmnest 
presented remarks on the 
importance of history to the 
audience.  After unveiling the 
bronze plaque erected near the 
Stoutôs Grove Cemetery 
entrance American Legion Posts 
56/635 Honor Guard did a three 
volley rifle salute and the 
sounding of Taps. J. Gordon 
Bidner, President Emeritus of 
the GJB SAR Chapter, was the 
master of ceremonies. Stoutôs 
Grove Cemetery is located two 
miles west of Danvers on the 
Old Peoria Road in McLean 
County.  

 
Kishwaukee 

The chapter held a cemetery 
marking ceremony at Kingsbury 
Presbyterian Cemetery in 
Whiteside County on October 5, 
honoring Revolutionary War 
Patriot Alexander Thompson. 

 
Lewis & Clark 

Dave Schmitt is now the 

chapter president. Past 
president Larry Good is the 
chapter secretary. 

 
Springfield 

The Springfield Chapter met at 
6 PM on Tuesday, September 
17th at MCL Cafeteria.  Our 
guest was speaker Herb Allen, 
ILSSAR State Youth Awards 
Chairman, who addressed how 
S.A.R. is carrying on the dream 
of the American Revolution into 
the future through its youth 
awards programs.  

 
Stephen Decatur 

The Stephen Decatur Chapter 
continues to reach out to its 
membership and coordinate 
work with the local DAR 
chapters in their district to 
coordinate upcoming grave 
marking and cemetery marker 
events in the coming year. 

 

National Youth 
Video Contest 
Approved 
NSSAR Executive Committee 
approved a formal proposal to 
create the NSSAR Youth Video 
Contest on May 7. A Youth 
Video Contest Committee has 
been formed to administer the 
program. 
At this time, the Youth Video 
Contest Committee encourages 
each of the state societies to 
establish and administer a 
Youth Video Contest. A tool kit 
is being prepared with 
documents and materials 
necessary to build a program. 
Help is also available. 
During a recent Zoom 
meeting, the contest rules were 
reviewed, amended and 
updated. Some of the essential 
changes include: 
¶ Contestants have been 
expanded to include all 
middle and high school 

students (6th-12th Grade) 
¶ Entries must be submitted 
by a single contestant or by a 
group. 

¶ Video length is 3-5 minutes. 
¶ Language regarding original 
content, copyright 
infringement, plagiarism and 
artificial intelligence has 
been expanded. 

¶ Prizes for the 2024-2025 
School year: 

§ First place $1500; Second 
Place $500 

§ The first place winner will 
receive a stipend of up to 
$1500 to reimburse travel to 
the NSSAR National 
Congress. 

§ Cash awards greater than 
$600 may be received as a 
scholarship with the 
completion of appropriate 
tax documents. 

¶ The deadline for submission 
at the national level is 
February 15. 
Lapel pins are available at the 
Bronze level for $100 and the 
Silver level for $250. donations 
should be sent directly to 
NSSAR Headquarters and 
designated to benefit the Youth 
Video Contest. 
Pleas contact Keith A. 
Weissinger, MD Chairman, 
Youth Video Contest Committee 
at kweiss47@comcast.net for 
questions and support. 

 

Dr. Tom & Betty 
Lawrence 
American 
History Teacher 
Award 
The American History Teacher 
Award recognizes educators who 
distinguish themselves while 
teaching the history of the 
American Revolution. The 
award winner will receive a 
professional educational 

(Continued from page 5) 

mailto:kweiss47@comcast.net?subject=NSSAR%20Youth%20Video%20Contest
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opportunity at a national 
seminar, enabling them with a 
heightened level of creativity 
and enthusiasm for the 
American Revolutionary period 
to share with their students. 
The contest recognizes high-
school and middle-school 
teachers at a recognized public, 
private, or parochial institution 
whose approved curriculum 
includes structured teaching of 
students about the American 
Revolution era from 1750-
1800. 
The first-place winners in 
each category will receive 
$3000 to pay for tuition and 
travel expenses to attend one of 
the following teacher seminars: 
§ The Freedoms Foundation 
Summer Teacher Graduate 
Workshop at Valley Forge, 
PA 

§ The Colonial Williamsburg 
Summer Teacher Workshop 
in Williamsburg, VA. 

§ The SAR Annual Conference 
on the American 
Revolution. 
The tuition for the seminar is 
considered a scholarship and 
will be paid directly to the 
seminar. 
Once the seminar is 
completed by the winner, they 
will receive a $1000 cash prize. 
New for the 2024-2025 award 
will be a second and third place 
winner in each category. The 
second place winner receives a 
$1000 cash prize, and the third 
place winner receives a $500 
cash prize. 
The History Committee 
requested, and a pin was 
approved, allowing all SAR 
members to donate to fund this 
program. Additionally, the 
committee is working on 
approval of a medal to 
recognize larger donors. 
Teacher candidates interested 
in entering the local SAR 
Chapter contest must complete 

the required application and 
submit a written essay of 500-
1000 words describing any 
extraordinary teaching 
techniques or innovative 
projects utilized by the teacher 
to teach the American 
Revolution.  The essay should 
also discuss why the teacher 
wants to attend the 
educational seminar and how 
the teacher would use what is 
learned at the seminar in the 
future.  
Applications should be given 
to chapters to determine a 
local winner and forward to 
State Society for 
consideration. State Society 
application winners must be 
submitted to the SAR Director 
of Education no later than 
February 10. 
  

Revolutionary 
War Rarities 
Podcast 
Are you interested in the 
rarely taught history of the 
American Revolution?  Do you 
know the name of the oldest 
soldier in the 
Revolution?  Have you ever 
heard of Timothy Matlack or 
Christopher Ludwick?    Do 
you know how much the 
American Revolution cost in 
terms of 2023 dollars? If any 
of this information is 
intriguing to you, tune into 
Revolutionary War Rarities, 
the podcast from the Sons of 
the American Revolution.  
The easiest way to find 
Revolutionary War Rarities is 
to 
visit www.fastfunhistory.com. 
 The intent of Revolutionary 
War Rarities is to expose 
many people to the Sons of the 
American Revolution and 
contribute positively to our 
membership challenges all 

while growing our education 
programs.   

 

Are You A 
George 
Washington 
Fellow? 
The George Washington 
Endowment Fund (GWEF) was 
created to establish a 
permanent restricted fund, the 
income of which would provide 
annual funding for the support 
of NSSAR unfunded or 
underfunded committees and 
special projects. 80% of the 
corpus earnings are withdrawn 
for NSSAR project support. The 
remaining 20% is added to the 
permanent fund. 
George Washington Fellows 
are elected through a single 
$1000 gift or annual 
installment payment plan as a 
permanent gift to fund. It is not 
limited to SAR members; 
spouses, children, 
grandchildren, nephews and 
nieces are also eligible.  
All new George Washington 
Fellows receive a beautiful gold 
pin, a certificate acknowledging 
their GW Fellow status, and 
listed with all GW Fellows in 
the SAR Genealogical and 
Research Library. 
Additional information, 
including brochure and form 
are available at the SAR 
Foundation website. Consider a 
gift today! 

Your Chapter News 
Missing in the Illinois 

Patriot? 
 

Submit Your News 
Here! 

 
Attn: Illinois Patriot 

 
kybrd76@hotmail.com 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsar.us11.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3De5ac157f23cfdccc9f984068e%26id%3De69480f313%26e%3D02e15bf89b&data=05%7C02%7C%7C92c87b2380f34fa4314b08dc1b7ff294%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%
mailto:kybrd76@hotmail.com?subject=Illinois%20Patriot%20Submission
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Compatriots of Kishwaukee Chapter gather under the cemetery marker at 

the Kingsbury Presbyterian Cemetery in Whiteside County on Saturday, 

October 5, 2024 

As Abigail Adams said, 

"Remember the ladies"... 

What would we do without 

them?  The Illinois SAR 

Ladies Auxiliary has raised 

thousands of dollars to help 

the Society in carrying out its 

mission of inspiring 

patriotism and informing 

others of the contributions of 

our revolutionary ancestors.   

Membership in the Auxiliary 

is open to the wives, mothers, 

daughters, stepdaughters, 

sisters, aunts, nieces and 

other women relatives of 

members of the SAR who are 

in good standing.   

The current dues are $5 per 

year (which also makes a lady 

a member of the National 

Ladies Auxiliary). 
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Launched with a ñtea partyò 
observance in Boston Harbor 
on December 16, 2023, the 
National Society of the Sons of 
the American Revolution have 
planned a decade of the 
American Revolution 
observances for the 250th 
anniversary. 
The year 2024 has observed 
the convening of the First 
Continental Congress in 
Carpentersô Hall in 
Philadelphia between 
September 5 to October 26, 
1774. During their meeting, 
delegates from 12 out of 13 
colonies met to discuss 
Americaôs future under growing 
British aggression. Delegates 
discussed boycotting British 
goods, establishing rights of 
Americans and planned a 
Second Continental Congress. 
A national SAR 250th 
commemoration is planned on 
October 12 at Carpentersô Hall 
in Philadelphia. 
In 2025, the 250th 
anniversary of the battles of 
Lexington and Concord will be 
observed.  
The rest of the decade series 
follows:  
Ý 2026 Declaration of 
Independence  

Ý 2027 Battle of Saratoga  
Ý 2028 French Alliance  
Ý 2029 Siege of Vincennes/
Fort Sackville, Battle of 
Kettle Creek 

Ý  2030 Battle of Kings 
Mountain  

Ý 2031 Siege of Yorktown 
Ý 2032 Battle of Blue Licks 
Ý  2033 Treaty of Paris. 

 
State Societies and local 
chapters are encouraged to 
coordinate and host 
observances for each of the 
highlighted national 
observances. Local chapters 
should connect with D.A.R. 
chapters, Boy Scout troops, and 
other partnerships and 
organizations to coordinate a 
public event or activity 
highlighting the historical 
milestone.  As was spoken at 
the previous Congress, ñJust 
because the historical event did 
not happen in your area does 
not mean your area cannot 
have an event observing the 
historic anniversary.ò 
The America 250th SAR 
Programs Committee has 
collected programs, materials, 
videos, and more to help your 
chapter organize and resource 
teachers, students, and the 
general public about the 
significance and impact of the 
Revolutionary War. You can 
review these resources at their 
website: america250sar.org. 

 

250th Liberty 
Tree Project 

Several Illinois Society 
chapters have committed to the 
250th SAR Liberty Tree 
program, launched at the 
Spring Leadership meeting of 
the SAR in 2023. The goal is to 
plant 250 Liberty Trees by the 

250th anniversary of the 
Declaration of Independence in 
2026 with at least one tree in 
each state. Trees and plaque 
cost about $200, and you may 
purchase a tree and/or plaque 
locally. 
It is recommended that the 
Liberty Trees be planted in 
counties or cities named after a 
Patriot or in a location that will 
serve as a tribute to veterans. 
The Liberty Tree (1646-1775) 
was a famous elm tree that 
stood in Boston near Boston 
Common, in the years before 
the American Revolution. In 
1765, colonists in Boston staged 
the first act of defiance against 
the British government at the 
tree. The tree became a rallying 
point for the growing resistance 
to the rule of Britain over the 
American colonies, and the 
ground surrounding it became 
known as Liberty Hall. In 1775 
the British had enough of these 
rebellious rallies at the Liberty 
Tree and had it cut down. 
Currently, the number of 
250th Liberty Trees planted is 
85 as of October 10.  
For more information, check 
at their website: 
america250sar.org/libertytree/ 

The Decade of the American 

Revolution 2023-2033 

Next Illinois 

Patriot 

Submission 

Deadline: 

Friday, December 

20, 2024 

https://america250sar.org/
https://america250sar.org/libertytree/


 

The Sons of the American Revolution honors our Revolutionary War patriot 

ancestors by promoting patriotism, serving our communities, and educating and 

inspiring future generations about the founding principles of our Country. 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Great Lakes District Meeting 
Doubletree by Hilton - Brookfield 

Friday, October 25-Saturday, October 26, 2024 
 

Illinois Society Meeting 
Doubletree—Bloomington 

Friday November 1-Saturday, November 2, 2024 
 

Spring Leadership 
Galt House—Louisville, KY 

Thursday, February 27ðSaturday, March 1, 2025 
 

135th National Congress 
Mohegan Sun Resort 
Uncasville, CT 

Saturday, July 12ðFriday, July 18, 2025 
 

More Ways To Stay 
Informed 

Here are even more ways to 
connect with SAR events & news 

National Society 
sar.org 

 
facebook.com/

sonsoftheamericanrevolution/ 
 

Great Lakes District 
illinois-sar.org/gld.html 

 
Illinois Society 
illinois –sar.org 

 
 

Illinois Society Sons Of  
The American Revolution  
999 N. Plaza  
Schaumburg, IL 60173 

sar.org
facebook.com/sonsoftheamericanrevolution
facebook.com/sonsoftheamericanrevolution
illinois-sar.org/gld.html
illinois-sar.org

